SCOTTISH PARLIAMENT

WRITTEN ANSWER

18 August 2014

Index Heading: Enterprise & Environment
 Graeme Pearson (South Scotland) (Scottish Labour): To ask the Scottish Government , further to the answer to question S4W-21827 by Paul Wheelhouse on 16 July 2014, on how many occasions (a) the quality of water supplied to consumers has been affected as a result of raw water quality changes and (b) an elevated level of trihalomethanes has been detected in raw water supplying treatment works, in each year since 2011.

(S4W-22216)
Mr Paul Wheelhouse :
a) The quality of raw water is continually varying over a wide range of parameters. Similarly, the quality of treated water varies, although it must meet the standards set out in the Water Supply (Water Quality) (Scotland) Regulations 2001. Problems may occur when the quality of raw water varies outside the quality range that a particular treatment works is designed to treat.
The Drinking Water Quality Regulator for Scotland (DWQR) receives notification from Scottish Water of all events that either do, or may potentially, affect treated water quality. The most serious of these are declared to be incidents. Summaries of incident investigations are published on the DWQR’s website. In the years 2011, 2012 and 2013 there were 25 such incidents which could potentially be attributed to a treatment works that was either not designed, or optimised, sufficiently to cope with the quality of incoming raw water. Details of specific incidents, and their impact on water supplied to consumers, will vary, depending upon the circumstances of each particular incident.

b) Trihalomethanes (THMs) form when water containing naturally occurring organic material is disinfected using chlorine during the treatment process. Consequently, raw water should not contain THMs and Scottish Water is not required to test for THMs in its raw waters, only at consumers’ taps. Question S4W-22219, answered on 
18 August 2014, deals with this matter.
All answers to written parliamentary questions are available on the Parliament’s website, the search facility for which can be found at: http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/28877.aspx.
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